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An interfaith prayer meeting, organized by the Korean Religious Council, was held at the Cheon Il Guk 
Embassy in the UN Village of Hannam-dong, Yongsan on August 14. The event brought together 
religious leaders to unite their hearts and sincerity in pursuit of peace on the Korean Peninsula and the 
realization of Heavenly Unified Korea. 
 
Lee Hyun-young, Director of the Cheon Il Guk Embassy and President of the Korean Religious Council, 
remarked, "After True Mother Han Hak-ja Moon transformed the Hannam-dong International Training 
Center into the Cheon Il Guk Embassy and appointed Hwang Bo-guk as the director, this place became 
incredibly vibrant." He continued, "Just as good minerals are polished and processed to make jewels, I 
will do my best as the successor director to make this a representative embassy of Cheon Il Guk, building 
upon the foundation that has been laid." Lee then shared his impressions and future plans. 
 
Lee further noted, "Unlike politicians and economists, the Religious Council plays an important role in 
creating a wide platform where many people can gather." He emphasized, "Let's all unite and move 
forward for Heavenly Unified Korea with the historic mission of achieving unification on the Korean 
Peninsula." 
 
Hwang Bo-guk, President of FFWPU-Korea and former Director of the Cheon Il Guk Embassy, offered 
encouragement by referencing a Bible passage: "In Jeremiah 29:10, when the people of Israel lost their 
temple and were wandering, God sent Jeremiah to comfort them and promise that they would regain the 
temple." He added, "Because True Mother has promised us Heavenly Unified Korea amidst the pain of 
division and various difficulties, we should have hope for unification and religions should take the lead in 
achieving peaceful unification." 
 
The religious leaders concluded the prayer meeting by singing "Our Cherished Hopes are for Unity," 
expressing their wish for the Cheon Il Guk Embassy to become a place that establishes the right standards 
for politics and religion, while praying for the unification of North and South Korea. 


